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…and welcome 
to your June 2012 
issue of Pension 
News. As I write 
this, the sun is out 

and the sky is blue. Let’s 
hope it stays that way!

We have lots of news for you, and, I’m 
pleased to report, some lovely photos. 
They really do cheer up our pages, so 
please consider sending some of yours 
in for other members to enjoy. This time 
around, we have group updates, family 
achievements and a walk down memory 
lane for some of you; turn to page 11  
to see the photo supplied by Mike Eyers. 

There is some important Company 
news on the opposite page, which I 
hope you will take a moment to read. 

This includes an update on the Pension 
Increase Exchange exercise which took 
place at the end of last year, and news 
on the future increases to be applied to 
pensions in payment. 

If you have any questions regarding 
your pension, please contact the Scheme 
Administrators in Peterborough at the 
address shown on the back page of this 
newsletter. Any contributions for the 
newsletter should be sent to me, at:

The Editor, Pearl Pension News, 
First Actuarial LLP, First House, 
Minerva Business Park, Lynch Wood, 
Peterborough PE2 6FT.

Wishing you a lovely summer. 

Lynne Coniff, Editor

Hello…

Me, soaking up 
the sun on one of 
the days it shone!
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Company news

Pension Increase 
Exchange 
The Company wrote to eligible 

pensioners in November to offer 

them the option of receiving a 

one-off increase to their current 

level of pension income by giving 

up the right to future non-statutory 

increases that would otherwise be 

applied to part of their pension. 

The offer was made to exchange 

these for a higher flat pension, this 

part of the pension will not then 

increase in the future. This is known 

as a Pension Increase Exchange 

(PIE). This was a Company initiative 

but the Company kept the Trustee 

fully informed throughout the 

process. Approximately 40% of 

eligible pensioners contacted by the 

Company accepted the Company’s 

offer. The exercise 

resulted in a reduction 

of £19m in the 

Scheme’s liabilities.

Consumer Prices Index 
(CPI) and Retail Prices 
Index (RPI) 
The Government announced a change 

to the basis for minimum statutory 

increases to pensions in payment and 

revaluation of deferred benefits to a CPI 

based measure instead of the existing 

RPI based measure. It has confirmed 

that it will not make it a statutory 

requirement to increase pensions or 

revalue deferred benefits by reference to 

CPI in those cases where pension scheme 

rules specifically refer to RPI. The Trustee 

can confirm the following applies under 

the Scheme: 

• 	Increases to pensions in payment 

Pension increases on eligible pension 

will continue to be based on RPI. 

However, Guaranteed Minimum 

Pension (GMP) earned between  

6 April 1988 and 5 April 1997 receives 

statutory increases and will increase  

in line with CPI in the future. 

• 	Revaluation of deferred pensions 

Pension in excess of GMP also receives 

statutory revaluation in deferment 

which will be in line with CPI in  

the future.
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Fond farewell to I & K Divisions  
Regrettably, due to the lack of funds 

and dwindling member numbers, two 

divisions of the Pensioner Associations 

have decided to wind down. I have no 

doubt that all their members would 

like to join with me in expressing 

sincere thanks to both Rena Matheson 

(K Division) and Keith Beanlands  

(I Division) for all their hard work

in organising many enjoyable events 

over several years and in helping to 

make both associations a great success. 

I am sure all their members will have 

some very happy memories to cherish. 

Very best wishes to you both for a well 

deserved ‘second’ retirement.    

Lynne Coniff  
Editor

Sad loss for V Division 
It was with great sadness that we learnt of the death of Ian McHarrie on 31 January 
2012 and we would like to send our condolences to Sylvia and the family. It is very 
much appreciated that, despite ill-health, Ian continued with his duties as Secretary 
and I am certain he will be greatly missed by all the members. 

Wilf Beaumont has very kindly offered to take on the role of Secretary for the V 
Division, and his contact details can be found on page 23. If you were a previous 
member or have moved address, please let Wilf know so he can update his records 
and keep in touch.   

Lynne Coniff  

Editor

YOUR news



PCOPA news
On 8 May, Colin Jeffryes, Chairman, 

welcomed 69 members to the 47th 

Annual General Meeting of the Pearl 

Chief Office Pensioners Association. He 

referred back to 1964 and the work that 

Joan Lawrence, through the Pearl Office 

Guild, had done to get PCOPA set up and 

running. It will be the 50th Anniversary 

in 2015 and it is possible that there  

could be a special gathering in 252  

High Holborn, now a five star Hotel. 

Colin gave a special welcome to John 

Plumridge, who was both Chief Office 

and Field during his working life and 

who had helped to get the T division 

Pensioners Association up and running, 

some 25 years ago.

With the assistance of Lynne Coniff 

at Peterborough, an update of our 

membership records took place. There 

are still many ex Holborn pensioners 

who have not yet joined the Association. 

We are anxious to keep in touch with all 

252 people, for example, to point them 

in the direction of financial help via 

various trust funds. One of these is the 

Pearl Office Guild Benevolent Trust Fund. 

This organisation can be contacted at  

20 Aldermanbury, London, EC2V 7HY 

(telephone 020 7606 3763).

Chris Munro, a pension scheme trustee, 

took questions on the current Fund 

situation. He said that there had been 

a 40% take up on the recent cash for 

pension offer. The next valuation would 

be in 2013 and he felt that the fund  

was healthy. 

The meeting unanimously re-elected 

Colin Jeffryes as Chairman, Ken McAleer 

as Secretary, and Jim Rowden as 

Treasurer. Brian Bates, Neil Hoffmann 

and Pam Holland were re-elected 

to the Committee and Margaret 

Dunster agreed to carry on with her 

responsibility for the over 80 years 

birthday cards. Jim Rowden, Treasurer, 

reported that voluntary anonymous 

donations from members had once 

again helped towards keeping the 

organisation afloat. 

Ken McAleer

Chris Munro, Alan Sales and Roger Jeffryes.

Roger Jeary, Ken McAleer 

and David Maggs.
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2012 London Life Pensioner reunion
The annual pensioner reunion was  

held on Monday 14 May 2012, for 

the fourth time at Porters English 

Restaurant at Covent Garden in London. 

The event was attended by a recent 

record of 39 from all over the country 

and ranging in age from 50 to 90 in  

July this year.

It was particularly pleasing to see 

a couple of pensioners who were 

attending for the first time. The full list 

of those attending were: Lionel Barham, 

Rita Bentley, Dave Bing, Maureen Cadle, 

Dave Chapman, Les Cooper, Philip 

Corneby, Tony Cosstick, Richard Dominy, 

Mike Earle, Chris Essex, Dave Fenna,  

Ian Ferguson, Monica Flashman, Mike 

Fry, Sally Gillespie, David Hancox, 

Richard Hayes,  

Ashley Hopkins, Judy Hudson, Duncan 

James, Leonie Jones, Pam Mascall,  

John Maslen, Malcolm M’Clelland,  

Peter Miller, David Ogborn, Peter 

Osborne, JJ O’Sullivan, Preston 

Prichard, John Steward, Ben Thompson-

McCausland, Mike Wadsworth, Sue 

Walden, Richard Wales, Nick Wheeler 

and Brian Wilson. In addition, David 

Bentley and David Cadle kept their 

better halves company.

At the end of a very enjoyable 

traditional English meal Chris Essex  

read out the names of all pensioners 

who had died during the last year.  
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David and Rita Bentley and Mike Earle.

David Hancox and Richard Hayes.



He then read out some of the messages 

he had received from those unable to 

attend and presented Duncan James 

with a bottle of champagne to mark his 

90th birthday on 23 July 2012.
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Sue Walden, Duncan James and Preston Pritchard

As is customary, the next pensioner 

reunion will be held in Bristol on  

13 May 2013 at the Holland House  

Hotel, before returning to London  

in 2014. 

If anyone has not yet got in touch with 

Chris about attending future events, 

then please ring him on 01225 873878  

or contact him by e-mail on  

essexes@aol.com. 

In the meantime, a group of ex staff 

meet every six to eight weeks at the 

Ostrich in Bristol on a Friday lunchtime 

and details can always be found on 

the website at www.exlondonlife.

proboards.com/ 

Chris Essex

The group enjoyed 
a meal at Porters 
English Restaurant, 
Covent Garden.



Pearl Pensioners Club - Peterborough
The club has continued to flourish with 

250 members, and at the AGM held as 

part of the January monthly meeting,  

71 members attended.

The running costs of the club have 

risen and it was agreed unanimously 

that members should now pay an 

annual amount of £6 with the Country 

Membership amount remaining at £2. 

It was also agreed that there would be 

the opportunity for members to make 

a voluntary contribution towards the 

costs of providing refreshments and the 

general running of the club.

At the AGM both Mike Waller and Colin 

Jeffryes resigned their positions but the 

chairman David West was delighted to 

welcome Judith Bates as a new member 

of the Committee.

The outstanding events of recent months 

have been the February luncheon, again 

held at the Greetham Valley Golf Club 

outside Stamford, and the monthly 

talk given by Jo Pratchett, a survivor 

of the sinking of the Laconia. Other 

talks have been on the life of Horatio 

Nelson, and a photographic and musical 

combined tour of Rutland. The first talk 

of the winter season was given by Mike 

Waller, one of the club’s own members, 
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who mystified the audience with his 

presentation about his life as a choir 

singer in Peterborough Cathedral (or 

was he?!)

At the luncheon, the outstanding 

services given to the club by Colin 

Jeffryes were recognised with the award 

of Life Membership to both him and his 

wife Margaret. Colin served for many 

years as a co-opted member of the 

Peterborough Committee to report  

on all London matters and to act as 

liaison with London over corporate 

issues. This was a very popular and 

deserved recognition.
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Terry Moon has continued to provide a 

wide variety of outing destinations and 

this year the highlight will be a three 

night stay in Chester, but other venues 

will be a tour of the local Perkins Diesel 

Engine Factory, a tour of the All England 

Lawn Tennis Club and a trip down the 

river Thames from Kew. A trip on the 

new guided bus to Cambridge and a visit 

to a Christmas show at Wicksteed Park 

are also lined up.

Bookings and queries for the outings 

should go to Terry Moon on 01733 

262382 or email terry.moon2@virgin.net.

The celebration of the year so far has 

been the Golden Wedding anniversary 

of David and Barbara Oliver and the  

club presented the happy couple with  

a bouquet.

Tony King

amp croydon – the wrinklies
This year’s annual lunch was held at Croydon Bowls Club on St. George’s Day. In 
celebration, a meal of roast beef and apple pie was enjoyed by the 57 attendees, 
with the usual high standard of hospitality superbly organised by Sue Graham  
and helpers. 

Next year’s event will, hopefully, be at the same venue in April  
but final arrangements cannot be made until September.  
Sue will be contacting the usual suspects in the New Year.   

Robert Rose, Secretary



I shall start off at the end of last year 

with the Christmas Lunch held at Dale 

Hill Golf Club. This was enjoyed by all 

who attended, although some of the  

old faces were absent.  

Stan has done a great job as usual in 

keeping us all informed and arranging 

some outings, and so far we have had 

two trips. The first was a visit to the 

Turner Contemporary gallery in Margate 

to see the ‘Turner and the Elements’ 

exhibition. 

Our latest trip was a return visit to the 

Olympic sites. Beautiful weather – except 

the air conditioning wasn’t working very 

well! The day started with tea, coffee 

and biscuits at the Railway Tavern. The 

Olympic site in Stratford was built on 

500 acres of what was industrial ground, 

including 180 acres of railway works, 

all of which has been demolished apart 

from a wall marking the boundary of 

the railway works. This has a couple of 

walled up doors which, in earlier days, 

opened directly opposite the Railway 

Tavern. I expect it did good business! We 

circumnavigated the site and then went 

through the security area. You are not 

allowed into the site to see any of the 

venues in close up so you have to go to 

the Westfield shopping area, to the third 

floor of John Lewis who have a large 

viewing window.

We then returned to the pub for a very 

good lunch before passing the ExCeL 

Centre where boxing, fencing and other 

events will be held, before boarding 

the Woolwich ferry to travel across to 

Greenwich Park (equestrian events) and 

the Royal Arsenal, where the shooting 

events will be held.

I am pleased to say a new member 

contacted me asking to join us. If there 

are any others of you who would like 

to join do get in touch with me (contact 

details on page 23).

Paul Marsh

NPI Club busy as ever!
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tony lends  
a hand 
Congratulations to Tony King, 

Secretary of Pearl Pensioners Club 

(Peterborough), for being selected 

as one of the 70,000 Olympic Games 

volunteers. The summer will see 

Tony at Heathrow Airport working 

at the reception centre for all 

competitors and officials arriving 

there for both the Olympics and  

the Paralympics. 

Good luck, Tony!



Spot the face – add the name!
Mike Eyers, former DM Braintree District Branch (A13) thought this photograph 

might invoke some memories of a District Managers course which was held at ‘252’ 

on 30 April 1985. Mike does recognise many of the faces but unfortunately can’t 

remember any names. 

Come on – let’s see how many names we can put to the faces so we can include a full 

count in the December issue. By the way, Mike is the one in the middle front wearing 

glasses and striped tie.

Lynne Coniff 

Editor
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A Talented bunch of grandchildren
Being Secretary to the X Division Pearl 

Pensioners Association, Lynne writes  

to me twice a year requesting details  

of any events which our association  

may be promoting.  Well once again,  

I can only give her two luncheon dates. 

However, on a personal basis, my wife 

Marion and I have had great joy from 

three of our grandchildren (we have  

15 – eight boys and seven girls).  

Emily, who is 18 years old, qualified (by 

time) for the Olympic Games Swimming 

Trials at Stratford in March. A great day 

for us but unfortunately her time was 

not good enough for the Olympic Team 

2012, so her target is now the Olympic 

Team 2016 in Brazil. 

Thomas, also 18, was chosen to 

introduce four songs on soprano 

saxophone at the Royal Albert Hall on 

Easter Monday for the National Youth 

Choirs of Great Britain. He also plays 

tenor and alto saxophone, clarinet and 

recorder. Thomas does Saturday study 

at the Royal Academy of Music; he plays 

jazz and classical, and also sings in a 

Baroque Choir.  

Timothy, 16, specialises in the viola. He 

also does Saturday study at the Royal 

Academy. He is the principal viola in 

the National Youth Orchestra of Great 

Britain and recently soloed with them 

at The Sage, Gateshead and the Festival 

Hall in London with very good press 

reports. Timothy has already played at 

the Albert Hall and will be there again 

with the NYO for the Proms in August. 

He has been offered a place at the 

Senior Royal Academy from September.

Also on the horizon are Alexandra, 13, 

who is showing great promise on the 

trumpet and flugelhorn and Rachel, 12, 

who plays oboe and sings in the Luton 

Cantores Girls Choir, finalists in Choir of 

the Year 2012. As you can imagine, we 

are extremely proud of them all!

Ray and Marion Ridout

Emily

Thomas and Alexandra

Timothy
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Take a break
In the last issue, members were invited to share details of their holiday homes to let. 

Two members have accepted the invitation, and shared some details of their rental 

accommodation with us…

  

This delightful holiday cottage is situated in West  

Wales, close to Cardigan and many of the other  

beautiful coastal resorts to be found in the area.

With a five-star accommodation grading, the  

cottage has three bedrooms and two bathrooms,  

and can sleep up to six people. It is warm and  

comfortable with full central heating and a  

woodburner, and is ideal for off-season breaks. 

For more information, please visit 

www.cardiganbaycottage.co.uk. Alternatively, you can email  

John Dowling at walesholiday@tiscali.co.uk, or call him on 01239 682965. 

  

Large self-catering holiday apartment in  
the beautiful seaside village of Instow,  
North Devon. Suitable for two people, the  
apartment enjoys stunning views of the  
village, and is approximately five minutes’  
walk from the sea front and an array of  
popular restaurants and pubs. Short breaks  
are welcome.

Charges for rental are around £75 - £80 per night. For  
more information, please visit www.highridgeinstow.co.uk,  
email Janet Buckingham at mrsbdevon@gmail.com or call Jan 
on 01271 861533. 
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Retirements
Best wishes to those members who have recently retired from the Pearl Group Staff 

Pension Scheme.

Retirements  
and Obituaries
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Pearl 
Mr A Abbott	 Gravesend, Kent 
Mr J Bays	 South Shields, Tyne & Wear 
Mr PA Bendall	 Bristol 
Mrs PG Benton-Evans	 Ledbury, Herefordshire 
Mr IS Bilton	 Chester Le Street, Co. Durham 
Mr ID Blackmore	 Devizes, Wiltshire 
Mr RD Boswell	 Malvern, Worcestershire 
Mr W R Boyle	 Dumbarton, Scotland 
Mrs BG Brakefield	 New Haw, Surrey 
Mr JG Brett	 Ely, Cambridgeshire 
Mr CJW Brooker	 Sutton, Surrey 
Mrs S Brooks	 Farnham, Surrey 
Miss MJ Bull	 Bocking, Essex 
Miss AR Burgess	 Northwich, Cheshire 
Mr DM Button	 Ipswich, Suffolk 
Mr D Cairns	 Sunderland, Tyne & Wear 
Mr W Carey	 Hillmorton, Warwickshire 
Mr DT Chapman	 Pudsey, West Yorkshire 
Mr RS Clark	 Gressenhall, Norfolk 
Mrs JR Cope	 Old Coulsdon, Surrey 
Mr J Craigen	 Whitley Bay, Tyne & Wear 
Mr SNW Crook	 North Baddesley, Southampton 
Mr DS Curland	 Leeds, West Yorkshire 
Mr K Davidson	 Blairgowrie, Perthshire 
Mr JR Davies	 Colchester, Essex 
Mr TK Down	 Southampton, Hampshire 
Mrs SD Dummigan	 Holme Upon Spalding Moor, Yorkshire 
Mrs E Duncan	 Preston, Lancashire
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Mr JMP Dunne	 Banstead, Surrey 
Mr AG Durling	 Western Australia	  
Mrs EJ Evans	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mr JW Forrest	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mrs LW Fullarton	 Carluke, South Lancashire 
Mrs SM Gascoigne	 Banbury, Oxon 
Mrs J Gerber	 Glasgow, Scotland 
Mr G Gillard	 Alfreton, Derbyshire 
Mr RT Gough	 Stratford-Upon-Avon, Warwickshire 
Mr F Grant	 Market Deeping, Lincolnshire 
Mr J Grundy	 Clitheroe, Lancashire 
Mrs JF Handscombe	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mr S Harris	 Cockett, Swansea 
Mr TP Harvey	 Italy 
Mr R Hodgson	 Canada 
Mr MC Holliday	 Scarborough, North Yorkshire 
Mr JD Hunt	 Fairlop, Essex 
Mrs LV James	 Streatham, London 
Mr BF Johnson	 Baston, Lincolnshire 
Mr EB Jones	 Dolgellau, Gwynedd 
Miss WA Joyce	 Barnsley, South Yorkshire 
Mrs F Kelly	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mrs LJ Kenyon	 London 
Mrs AMT King	 Worcester Park, Surrey 
Mrs CH Lamb	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mr P Lancaster	 Southport, Merseyside 
Mr DW Lanceley	 West Wickham, Kent 
Mr GJ Larkin	 Stamford, Lincolnshire 
Mr DW Lealan	 Harborne, Birmingham 
Mrs A Lentle	 Crowland, Lincolnshire 
Mrs BL Loynes	 Hartlepool, Cleveland 
Mr ER Maddocks	 Warminster, Wiltshire 
Mr DJ Matthews	 Westbury, Wiltshire 
Mr JD Mudie	 High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire 
Mr SW Myers	 Nottingham 
Mrs E New	 Great Glen, Leicester 
Mrs JM Newsome	 Dartford, Kent 
Mr EN O’Brien	 Liverpool, Merseyside 
Mr PM Ovel	 Ongar, Essex 
Mr RA Over	 Derby, Derbyshire 
Mr R Parker	 Sunderland, Tyne & Wear 
Mrs JN Patel	 New Southgate, London
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Mr AJE Paton	 Balsall Common, West Midlands 
Ms GR Perie	 Grange Over Sands, Cumbria 
Mr L Pickard-Rose	 Stoke-On-Trent, Staffordshire 
Mr AJA Pike	 South Croydon, Surrey 
Mr RJ Porter	 Farnham, Surrey 
Mrs PA Postle	 Smethwick, West Midlands 
Mrs SL Pratt	 Newick, East Sussex 
Mrs JBR Radcliffe-Watts	 Quedgeley, Gloucestershire 
Mr S Ramsden	 Leeds, West Yorkshire 
Mr A Reid	 Saltburn By The Sea, Cleveland 
Mr MT Robson	 Morecambe, Lancashire 
Mr N Sharpe	 Beccles, Suffolk 
Mr JL Sherwood	 Spalding, Lincolnshire 
Mrs TW Shipman	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire 
Mr CL Sinclair	 Blackpool, Lancashire 
Mr PH Slade	 Darlington, Co Durham 
Mr MR Smith	 Henley-On-Thames, Oxfordshire 
Mrs SP Storey	 Wilmington, Kent 
Mr CD Tang	 Pontypridd, R.C.T Wales 
Mr G Taylor	 Bolton, Lancashire 
Mrs J Taylor	 Stanley, County Durham 
Mr JR Thompson	 Dewsbury, West Yorkshire 
Mrs CM Thompson	 Worcester, Worcestershire 
Mr R Tovey	 Castleford, West Yorkshire 
Mr J Wade	 Weymouth, Dorset 
Mr D Walton	 Folkestone, Kent 
Mr CA West	 Bideford, Devon 
Mr WC Wilson	 Coatbridge, North Lanarkshire

 
London Life 
Mr RD Brown	 Woldingham, Surrey 
Mrs PE Chapman	 Crawley, Sussex 
Mrs TF Ford	 Carshalton, Surrey 
Mrs J Gallimore	 Tottenham, London 
Mr WP Glencross	 Usk, South Wales 
Mrs M Lambden	 Calne, Wiltshire 
Mrs A Lea	 Whitchurch, Bristol 
Mr JR Mainprice	 Winscombe, North Somerset 
Mrs VR Morley	 Princes Risborough, Buckinghamshire 
Mr RJ Rice	 Havant, Hampshire 
Mr GP Simms	 London 
Mrs J Stratton	 Biggin Hill, Kent 
Mr RS Stubbs	 Axmouth, Devon 
Mrs LA Wicking	 Portishead, Somerset
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NPI 
Mrs MD Bown	 Tunbridge Wells, Kent 
Mrs JM Dawes	 Tunbridge Wells, Kent 
Mrs RA Fuller	 Canada 
Mr RS Hacking-Brian	 London 
Mr PG Hamilton	 Huddersfield, West Yorkshire 
Mrs DA Huggett	 Hawkhurst, Kent 
Mrs DM Langran	 New Tredegar, Caerphilly 
Mr GJ Letley	 Spain 
Mrs GA Pearton	 Sittingbourne, Kent 
Mrs LM Turner	 Tunbridge Wells, Kent

 

In addition to those listed above, there have been 83 early retirements from Pearl,  

five from London Life and three from NPI.
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Name	 Address	 Age
Mrs M Allen	 Harbertford, Devon	 85 
Mrs ME Allen	 West Malling, Kent	 79 
Mr R Archer	 Burton On Trent, Staffordshire	 66 
Mr K Armitage	 Denby Dale, West Yorkshire	 77 
Mrs I Armstrong	 Lanark, Scotland	 82 
Mr KA Baker	 Sidmouth, Devon	 75 
Mrs DG Ball	 Bishops Stortford, Hertfordshire	 76 
Mr R Ball	 Blyth, Northumberland	 81 
Mr BD Bargus	 Hendon, London	 87 
Mrs M Barnett	 Warrington, Cheshire	 87 
Mr DA Barter	 Wolverhampton, West Midlands	 75 
Mr M Bayliss	 Redditch, Worcester	 61 
Mr SF Berkerey	 North Cheam, Surrey	 91 
Mrs EJ Blois	 Hornchurch, Essex	 83 
Mrs BE Bond	 Wantage, Oxon	 88 
Mr KJ Bonser	 Rugby, Warwickshire	 78
Mrs A Bourne	 Newcastle, Staffordshire	 94
Mr PJ Brazil	 Churchdown, Gloucester	 78 
Mr C Burroughs	 Hassocks, West Sussex	 82 
Mr J Butterworth	 Liverpool, Merseyside	 83 
Mr RE Cake	 Gillingham, Dorset	 70 
Mrs J Caw	 Nr Daventry, Northants	 96 
Mr E Clarke	 Bebington, Wirral	 90 
Mr JR Clarke	 U.S.A.	 86 
Mr E Cockerill	 Barnoldswick, Lancashire	 96 
Mr C Cole	 Holmes Chapel, Cheshire	 88 
Mrs S Connor	 Southampton, Hampshire	 78 
Mrs K Cooper	 London	 98
Mrs BM Coppings	 Shooters Hill Road, London	 91
Mr AA Cox	 Westonbirt, Gloucester	 94
Mrs WFJ Cox	 Erdington, Birmingham	 81
Mr DT Curl	 Canterbury, Kent	  81
Mr JF Dawson	 Liverpool, Merseyside	 65
Mr AO Dickenson	 Kendal, Cumbria	 94
Mrs M Edgar	 Lytham-St-Annes, Lancashire	 100
Mr HJ Edwards	 Chiswick, London	 85
Mr C Faull	 Redruth, Cornwall	 90

obituaries
We regret to announce the death of the following Pearl Group pensioners.
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Mrs C Felgate	 Barnsley, South Yorkshire	 63
Mrs GV Fenn	 Nr Lewes, East Sussex	 88
Mrs JM Fielder	 Fakenham, Norfolk	 77
Mrs VK Flannery	 Chislehurst, Kent	 95
Mrs DM Flint	 Hexham, Northumberland	 89
Mr RF Fountain	 Tenterden, Kent	 94
Mr HE Fox	 Birmingham, West Midlands	 87
Mr IA Fraser	 Nairn, Scotland	 56
Mr W Frier	 Sileby, Leicestershire	 87
Mrs GO Geary St Clement	 Jersey, Channel Islands	 81
Mrs MDB Gibson MBE	 Cowley, Oxford	 91
Mrs ER Good	 Chichester, West Sussex	 77
Mr DG Goodyear	 Hayes ,Middlesex	 83
Mrs D Grandison	 Askam-In-Furness, Cumbria	 89
Mr PSH Grandison	 Askam-In-Furness, Cumbria	 90
Mrs VRV Green	 High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire	 88
Mr GW Griggs	 Newbury, Berkshire	 88
Mrs LR Harvest	 Epsom, Surrey	 98
Mrs W Hill	 Clifton Wood, Bristol	 84
Mr J Hope	 Dorton, Buckinghamshire	 71
Mrs BC Howard	 Addlestone, Surrey	 91
Mr WH Hugo	 Newton Abbot, Devon	 91
Mrs EEM Humphreys	 Walton On The Naze, Essex	 88
Mr JW Hunter	 Loanhead, Lothian	 79
Mrs MM Hutchison	 Dunbar, East Lothian	 80
Mr D Jackson	 Chester, Cheshire	 75
Mr JD Japp	 Laurencekirk, Aberdeenshire	 88
Mr RC Jeary	 Falmouth, Cornwall	 74
Mrs M Jenkins	 Victoria, Australia	 86
Mrs MT Jolly	 Cleator Moor, Cumbria	 87
Mrs M Jones	 Caernafon, Gwynedd	 84
Mrs IM Keeling	 West Cross, Swansea	 86
Mr J Kelly	 Falmouth, Cornwall	 88
Mr JE Kerr	 Fivemiletown, County Tyrone	 54
Miss MD Kimber	 Burgess Hill, West Sussex	 83
Mr WE Laker	 Bude, Cornwall	 89
Mrs GA Lee	 Audlem, Cheshire	 96
Mrs VR Lethbridge	 Kingsbridge, Devon	 84
Mrs SJ Lewis	 Treharris, Mid Glamorgan	 86
Mr RJ List	 Palmers Green, London	 75
Mrs C Lyons	 Chingford, Essex	 77
Mrs I Macbeth	 Carlisle	 88
Mrs NS Macleod	 Garrabost, Isle Of Lewis	 77
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Mrs CB Madden	 Sevenoaks, Kent	 90 
Mrs I Marshall	 Horden, Co. Durham	 83
Mr BS Mattravers	 Ilminster, Somerset	 86
Mrs S McDonald	 Hexham, Northumberland	 81
Mrs E McEwan	 Ayr, Ayrshire	 82
Mr IB McHarrie	 Mold, Flintshire	 76
Mrs AF McNeil	 Glasgow, Scotland	 83
Mr PT Mears	 Sittingbourne, Kent	 87
Mrs GS Mellor	 Tattenhall, Chester	 85
Miss CO Meredith	 Pontypool, Gwent	 82
Mr J Milne	 Montrose, Scotland	 92
Mrs DE Moore	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire	 41
Mrs JF Moulder	 Chippenham, Wiltshire	 88
Mrs M Myers	 Morley, West Yorkshire	 78
Mr PJ Naish	 Cheltenham, Gloucester	 74
Mr ML Nelson	 Willenhall, Coventry	 81
Mr SE Nightingale	 Eastbourne, East Sussex	 67
Mrs LM Overton	 Chester, Cheshire	 58
Mr DHP Panton	 Guildford, Surrey	 81
Mrs DI Pickard	 Oxted, Surrey	 91
Mr JL Pipe	 Lowestoft, Norfolk	 96
Mr FA Pitcher	 Bromley, Kent	 91
Mr G Plane	 New Milton, Hampshire	 79
Mr RE Pollard	 Bingham, Nottinghamshire	 69
Mr JN Potts	 Locharbriggs, Dumfries	 88
Mrs AG Powell	 Gloucester, Gloucestershire	 94
Mrs DM Pratt	 Sproatley, East Yorkshire	 93
Mrs MB Price	 Bromley	 87
Mr A Priestley	 Shildon, Co Durham	 94
Mrs BE Prior	 Bletchley, Buckinghamshire	 77
Mrs I Proudlock	 Chester Le Street, Co Durham	 73
Mr V Purchase	 Wallsend, Tyne And Wear	 74
Mrs I Reid	 Co Tyrone, N Ireland	 82
Mr J Ridehalgh	 Hastings, Sussex	 77
Mrs ED Riley	 Bolton, Lancashire	 83
Mr HM Robertson	 Ivybridge, Devon	 75
Mr S Robertson	 Edingburgh, Scotland	 89
Mr J Rollo	 Peterborough, Cambridgeshire	 89
Mr RB Sadler	 Pontefract, West Yorkshire	 72
Mrs MHB Sawkins	 Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 93
Mrs MEG Sims	 Epping, Essex	 89
Mrs BJ Smith	 Matlock, Derbyshire	 74
Mr RE Smith	 Nr Rochester, Kent	 86
Mrs RK Smith	 Southampton, Hampshire	 73
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Mrs BEP Snell	 Reading, Berkshire	 80
Mr AH Somers	 Keynsham, Bristol	 84
Mr AG Stanley	 Bramley, Leeds	 79
Mr KW Stevens	 Newton Abbot, Devon	 88
Mrs MS Stewart	 Swindon, Wiltshire	 96
Mrs JA Strachan	 Alford, Aberdeenshire	 77
Mrs ED Suckling-Baird	 U.S.A.	 92
Mrs DW Swidenbank	 Ynysddu, Gwent	 83
Mrs KJ Targett	 Aldershot, Hampshire	 90
Mr J Taylor	 Newport, Gwent	 81
Mr EE Thebault St Lawrence 	 Jersey, Channel Islands	 97
Mr JIH Trevena	 Colyton, Devon	 83
Mrs EE Trimm	 Abertillery, Gwent	 91
Mrs EM Turner	 Kirkham, Preston	 84
Mrs E Walker	 Newry, Co. Down	 86
Mrs ML Walker	 Inverallochy, Aberdeen	 93
Mrs E Webb	 Great Barford, Bedfordshire	 60
Mrs RE Whitaker	 Shipley, Yorkshire	 98
Mrs PA Widdowson	 Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire	 88
Mrs DG Wilday	 Solihull, West Midlands	 87
Mrs AM Williams	 Port Talbot, West Glamorgan	 74
Mrs R Williams	 Nelson, Mid Glamorgan	 78
Mrs LD Wright	 Tottenham, London	 87
Mrs MA Wright	 Loughton, Essex	 92
Mr LG Yates	 Evesham, Worcester	 82
Mrs R Yates	 Evesham, Worcester	 80
Mrs AD Younger	 Beckenham, Kent	 82
Mrs TJ Younger	 Harrogate, North Yorkshire	 85

London Life			   
Mr ER Avery	 West Harptree, Bristol	 90 
Mr PR Burland	 Epsom, Surrey	 89 
Mrs JE Cummings	 Forest Hill, London	 78 
Mrs EJ Doe	 Horsham, West Sussex	 85 
Dr J Evans	 Oxford, Oxfordshire	 82 
Mrs JM Hartles	 Enfield, Middlesex	 93 
Mr AW Speirs	 Cheam, Surrey	 79

NPI
Mrs PM Chivers	 Hassocks, Sussex	 80
Mr JS Harris	 Limpsfield, Surrey	 85
Mr BR Watkins	 France	 63
Mrs DE Whitlock	 South Benfleet, Essex	 84
Mrs RJ Worley	 Malvern, Worcestershire	 76



A – Bishops Stortford 

John McCarthy – 01277 224297

B – Kent and South East 

Mike Howlin – 01843867531 

22 November 2012 (12 for 12.30) – 

Christmas lunch at the Grasshopper Inn, 

Westerham, Surrey

C – Southern Area  

Frank Lewry – 02380 69546

CC Cumbria  

Allan Hodgson – 01900 603171 

David Green – 01900 824289 

5 December 2012 (12.45 pm) – Christmas 

lunch at Hundith Hill Hotel, Lorton Vale, 

Cockermouth

D – Devon, Cornwall, Somerset 

Mike Wall – 01395 274084

E – South Wales 

John Jones – 01267 221113

F – Norfolk, Suffolk, Cambridgeshire 

Ray Fradley – 01787 280043 

28 November 2012 – Christmas lunch  

at Diss Golf Club, Norfolk

G – West Midlands 

Geoff Barlow – 01922 477018 

28 June 2012 – Summer lunch

11 December 2012 – Christmas lunch 

both at the Royal Oak, Dudley Port

L Division – Northern Ireland  

Ross Hussey – 02882 244368

M & CC 

Brian Mann – 01772 495257

N – Nottingham 

Peter Norris – 0115 981 4347 

21 November 2012 – Luncheon

P – Bristol 

Gerald Horseman – 01179 865922 

28 June 2012 – Coach outing to Welsh 

Folk Museum

29 November 2012 – Christmas lunch  

at Lansdown Golf Club, Bath 

New members always welcome,  

please contact Gerald direct.

S – Durham  

Rodney Booth – 01325 789030 

27 November 2012 – AGM and Christmas 

lunch at The Chilton Country Pub  

& Hotel, Fencehouses, Co. Durham

T – Yorkshire, Derbyshire, 

Nottinghamshire 

Keith Smith – 0113 2812250 

19 July 2012 – Evening meal at Ardsley 

House Hotel, Barnsley

6 December 2012 – Christmas lunch  

at Holiday Inn Hotel, Doncaster

22  Pension news 

Diary of Events
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V – North & Mid Wales,  

Shropshire, Chester 

Wilf Beaumont – 01352 710848

21 November 2012 – Christmas lunch at 

The Plas Hafod Hotel, Mold 

New members always welcome,  

please contact Wilf direct.

X – Northampton 

Ray Ridout – 01582 665346

5 December 2012 – Christmas lunch 

17 April 2013 – Spring lunch both at the 

Toby Carvery, Wootton, Northampton

NPI   

Paul Marsh – 01892 655230

CROYDON 

Robert Rose – 01778 394389

LONDON LIFE 

Chris Essex 01225 873878 

13 May 2013 – Reunion at Holland  

House Hotel, Bristol

Pearl Pensioners Club – Peterborough 

Tony King – 01733 265589

2 to 5 July 2012 – Trip to Chester staying 

at The Queen Hotel, Chester

22 August 2012 – Woburn Abbey, 

Gardens and Deer Park

14 November 2012 – ‘Rockin’ Around  

the Christmas Tree’ at Wicksteed  

Park Pavilion 

Further information of all trips can  

be obtained from Terry Moon  

on 01733 262382 

or email terry.moon2@virgin.net

Every Monday (2pm) – Snooker at  

Orton Southgate Club

Monthly Walk Second Thursday in each 

month, 2.30pm – Meeting at Alwalton 

Village Hall

Pearl Chief Office  

Ken McAleer, 212 Lynmouth Avenue, 

Morden, Surrey, SM4 4RP

2 October 2012 – Reunion 

14 May 2013 – AGM both at Victory 

Services Club, London



YOUR CONTACTS
If you have a general query about your pension then you should contact the Scheme 

Administrators in Peterborough: Telephone: 01733 393020   Fax: 01733 393049 

Email: pearl@firstactuarial.co.uk 

www.pearlstaffpensionscheme.co.uk

For payslip queries contact the Payroll Department: Telephone: 01733 393020 

For policy queries, contact Helpline: Telephone: 0845 882 8121

2 0 1 5 6 5




